
  

 
  

All Permanent Representatives  
and Permanent Observers  
to the United Nations New York 

 

 

     

26 May 2022 

 

Excellency, 

Reference is made to our letter dated 25 May 2022, placing the final draft political declaration 

for the 2022 United Nations Conference to support the implementation of Sustainable 

Development Goal 14 14 (UN Ocean Conference), under silence procedure until Thursday, 26 

May at 5:00 p.m. 

It is our great pleasure to inform you that the silence procedure has concluded without 

objection. We will therefore present this final consensual text to the President of the United 

Nations General Assembly, for its formal adoption by acclamation by our Heads of State and 

Government at the 2022 UN Ocean Conference, in Lisbon, Portugal.  

Once again, we would like to express our gratitude for your support, active engagement and 

constructive spirit throughout this process. 

We further thank the President of the General Assembly for bestowing upon us the honour 

to represent him in this process. We are grateful for this opportunity.  

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of our highest consideration.  

 

 

 
 

 
     Ms. Keisha A. McGuire  Mr. Martin Bille Hermann 

Permanent Representative of Grenada            Permanent Representative of Denmark  
         to the United Nations                                         to the United Nations 


